
    Town of Alto 

Regular Meeting 

August 8, 2023 

Minutes 

 

 

Those in attendance: 

 

PJ Huggins, Mayor 

James Turner, Post 2 

Allen Fox, Post 3 

Debbie Turner, Post 5 

Chief Josh Ivey 

Officer Sean Rogers 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

Absent:  Eddie Palmer, Carolyn Cabe, Lisa Turner 

 

     The Alto Town Officials held the regular council meeting on August 08, 2023 

preceded by a work session at 6:00pm to discuss current projects; Cedar Creek 

property, GMRC August meeting; annexation on Banks County side; PD radio 

system; tag readers; Wheeler Circle well; fire hydrant at Alto Mud Creek Road; 

millage rate;  probation and Community service; signage at Wheeler Street bridge; 

citizen asked if an adult swing could be put at the park.    The meeting was then 

called to order by Mayor PJ Huggins.   The invocation was delivered by Sean 

Rogers, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance lead by Allen Fox. 

 

     Mayor Huggins stated that (a) Executive Session and (b) Cedar Creek property 

need to be omitted from the agenda.  Councilman Allen Fox made a motion to 

accept the agenda with the changes.   Councilman James Turner seconded the 

motion.                                                                                            Approved by 

all.                                                                                                                                                                                      

     

     The minutes of the July 20, 2023, meeting were presented for approval.   

Councilman James Turner made a motion to accept the minutes.   Councilwoman 

Debbie Turner seconded the motion.                                            Approved by all. 

 

New Business: 

     After recommendation from Chief Josh Ivey to proceed with the Radio System, 

Councilwoman Debbie Turner made a motion to approve.  Councilman Allen Fox 

seconded the motion.                                                                     Approved by all. 

 

Old Business: None 

 

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: 

     Chief Josh Ivey presented monthly Police Department totals.  He was asked if 

S-D Solutions has come to do the follow up with the tank, answer was no. 
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Public comments:  None 

 

     Councilwoman Debbie Turner made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  

Councilman James Turner seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 

7:04 

pm.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

                                                                                                         Approved by all.                                         

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

 

Penny Rogers 

Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 


